File No. 12-193

(ITEM          )  From the Sheriff, requesting authorization to execute a Professional Services Contract with Wisconsin Physicians Service Government Programs for the processing of inmate claims, by recommending adoption of the following:

A RESOLUTION

WHEREAS, pursuant to Milwaukee County Ordinance Chapter 56, the Sheriff is requesting referral to proper board committee for review and disposition, authorization to execute a contract for the processing of inmate claims at the Milwaukee County Correctional Facilities; and 

WHEREAS, the Office of the Sheriff operates two Correctional Facilities with medical and mental health services provided at each location and at times, the care required by an inmate exceeds that which can be offered on site and the inmate is taken to an outside medical provider for services; and

WHEREAS, funding of $1.1 million is included in the 2012 Adopted Budget of the Office of the Sheriff to pay for these outside services; and 

WHEREAS, prior to 2011, Milwaukee County had utilized Wisconsin Physicians Service Government Program to process the claims for these medical services through an existing agreement between the Department on Aging and WPS and beginning in 2011, the county position that was responsible for submitting the claims to WPS to determine eligibility was transferred to the Office of the Sheriff from the Department on Aging and at that point, the Office of the Sheriff began to pay directly to WPS for the claims processing services; and 

WHEREAS, the Office of the Sheriff has been informed by Central Accounting that it should have its own agreement with WPS now that it is directly paying for claims processing and the Office of the Sheriff intends to enter into a contract with WPS for claims processing services related to inmate medical services performed by non-County providers at their location; and 

[bookmark: _GoBack]	WHEREAS, the agreement will be effective January 1, 2012, and will be completed December 31, 2013, and the County shall pay WPS at a rate of $6.32 per paper claims, or $2.50 per electronic claim plus a $500 monthly maintenance fee and based on prior experience it is anticipated that the County will pay WPS $15,000 in 2012; now, therefore, 

BE IT RESOLVED, the Sheriff is hereby authorized to execute a contract with Wisconsin Physicians Service Government Programs for the processing of inmate claims for the period of January 1, 2012, through December 31, 2013. 
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